PORT OF LOPEZ

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

May 11, 2017
CALL TO ORDER

The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in regular session on May 11 at the airport building.  Chairman Kenn Aufderhar called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Dan Post and Steve Adams, Secretary Helen Cosgrove and guests.
REGULAR BUSINESS
A. 
Approval of Minutes for April 13
Adams moved, seconded by Post to approve the minutes of the April 13 meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.  

B. 
Approval of Vouchers and Payroll

Cosgrove said that additional expenses included Reid Middleton, attorney fees and weed control.  Adams moved seconded by Post to approve payment of vouchers from the airport fund in the amount of $26,132.24 and payroll in the amount of $1,368.00. Adams moved, seconded by Post to approve payment.  The motion passed unanimously.
C.
Review of Correspondence

1.  SJC re: voter’s pamphlet

2.  OPALCO re: solar panel rebate


3.  Sprint – physical modification to equipment

D.
Financial Report

Cosgrove distributed the budgets for the funds.  Received $23,088 from FAA, submitted request for additional $15,605; collected $9,250 from rentals and $27,300 in property taxes; the airport fund has a balance of $82,341, the port fund $35,751 and the debt service fund $54,500; interest only payments on bonds due 6/1, transferred monies from port fund to debt service fund to cover payments; have received 20% of projected income and 18% of expenditures; began annual report to the state auditor’s office.  
E.
Advisory Report
Walker said the weed control has been completed, found scotch broom and sprayed it; checked out cleared area on south end, thick with different kinds of plants, if sprayed it would destroy the grass; suggested cutting it close with a lawn mower than selectively spot spray thistles; checked over runway, should give serious consideration to sealing cracks on runway, causes plants to grow in the cracks.   
F. 
Public Comment
Judy Meyer, a Meadow Lane residence and a neighbor and would like to be treated as a neighbor; inquired about plans for Meadow Lane, FAA suggests it be removed out of RPZ, are those the plans of the Port, is it included in master plan, when might it happen; keep them informed as these items are being considered.  Aufderhar said it would be in the master plan which will be presented at a public meeting.
Larry Bailey asked about the Shark Reef Properties on the agenda; concerns about parking on Shark Reef and what was going on at corner property.  Mr. Bailey was informed that he would be able to comment during the discussion.

G.
Commissioner Reports

Adams asked about drone survey work, could info be put on website.  Cosgrove to put on website.  Also, put runway closure dates on website also.  Cosgrove said once actual dates are determined she would put them on the website, will make note on website that runway will be closed at some point this summer.  Adams asked if Port should weigh in on privatization of Air Traffic Control, should do research on and discuss at a future meeting, determine if it’s an issue the Port should weigh in on.  Asked Cosgrove to find out what information was needed to get an estimate on the work to seal the cracks in the runway.  
H.
Commissioners Additions to the Agenda

Aufderhar asked to add grading on west side of runway.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A. 
 Resolution 2017-02 – Matching Funds for WSDOT Grant
B.
Resolution 2017-03 – Matching Funds for FAA Grant
C.
Resolution 2017-04 – Matching Funds for WSDOT Grant

Cosgrove said resolution 2017-03 was for the lighting project this year, as is resolution 2017-02; resolution 2017-04 was a renewal of the balance of funding for the master plan, states biennium budget ends in June and it needs to be renewed for the new fiscal biennium for the state.  Adams moved to approve all resolutions, Post seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
D.
Lighting Project Update

Cosgrove reported ads were placed Monday in the Bellingham Herald, the Skagit Herald and the Daily Journal of Commerce; contacted OPALCO about rebate for changes to runway lights, meeting with representative next Tuesday to assess the project and its potential savings to OPALCO for electrical usage.

E.
Picnic Shelter Update
Aufderhar reported bid was turned down, above amount budgeted, will construct as a volunteer project; have ordered some materials, will begin next week; grant will cover materials; see if can get some dirt donated
NEW BUSINESS
A.  
Shark Reef Properties – Requested Repairs and Parking
Post reported he received call from the property manager, Barbara Pickering, about fencing repairs that needs to be done, it is estimated to cost $400; is it okay to tell her to go ahead.  By consensus, agreed to approve repair work.  Had a meeting with Karen Rousseau who requested no parking signs be installed on adjoining property and to also put sign on Eagle’s Roost Lane.  By consensus, it was agreed to install no parking signs.  Cosgrove to order them.  Adams had contacted John Barr to get estimate on mowing the corner parcel.  Bailey said annually gravel is put on Meadow Lane, neighbors share in the costs, will be billing the Port for their share.  
B.
Grading West Side of Runway

Aufderhar asked about grading approximately 1500’ to 1900’ as an alternate runway for emergency use and for tail draggers; could be used during closures this summer; smooth it out, talked to Buffum’s and would cost about $2,600; other airports have grass strip runways next to paved runways.  Post said the costs are underestimated, need to hydro seed, would need additional mowing’s, runway not in compliance, trees to close already.  Aufderhar said it would be included with existing runway, considered an emergency runway.  Post asked that Kevin Yarnell be contacted to confirm acceptability.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION: RCW 42.30.111(1)(b)- Property Acquisition
The meeting went into executive session at 7:48 p.m. to last approximately 10 to 15 minutes.

The meeting returned to open session at 8:03 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Adams moved, seconded by Post to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Chairman
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